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Reporting on the Ministry of Wilfred Makalanzi. 

 

Wilfred returned to Makang’wa on December 29th. His 

recent mission was conducted in villages in the north 

west of Tanzania, on the eastern shores of Lake 

Victoria. 

 

Wilfred’s Report: 

Praise the Lord Jesus Christ. 

Firstly, I would offer thanks to God because he was with me from the start of the trip. 

 

I commenced my work on Dec. 9th at Kahangale, conducting a three day teaching seminar. 

Then on the 12th- 13th we held an outdoor evangelistic crusade. Thirty seven (37) people 

committed their lives to Jesus as Saviour.  

 

We next moved to Kung’ombe Parish where I conducted a seminar on the Holy Spirit from 

the 14th to the 17th. The theme was, ‘How to follow Jesus and live the Christian life in the 

power of the Holy Spirit.’ This was followed by a three day evangelistic crusade, 18th – 20th 

December. Seventy three (73) people accepted Jesus as their Saviour. 

 

The next place of ministry was at Ngamitwe, 24th to 27th December. There I conducted a 

seminar in the mornings and the crusade in the evenings. The themes were, ‘How to live the 

Christian life in the power of the Holy Spirit’ and ‘How to win over temptation’. About 370 

people attended and 175 accepted Jesus as Saviour. 

 

In thanksgiving, 

 

Wilfred Makalanzi. 

 

(Fr. John) This was a busy and blessed time. The greatest need is for Bibles, and also an 

increase in Wilfred’s travel and living allowance. Presently it is one half of what was 



available last year. Wilfred’s ministry brings conviction, repentance, faith and joy to many 

people. It is absolutely worthy of our support.. 

 

Wilfred’s Ministry Program for 2016. 

 

(a) January 19th to February 7th.  Ruvuma Region. This takes him back to Mbinga where 

last year many local Muslims responded to the Gospel. There is joy when Muslims 

come to know the truth about Jesus. Of course, they have heard of him, but in a 

most limited manner. Bibles are needed urgently! 

 

(b) April 10th to May 1st.  Mbeya Region, southern highlands. He will be mainly in the 

Ileya area, near lake Nyassa. 

 

(c) July 5th to July 31st. Ministry in the Gieta Region, near Rawanda, north west Tanzania. 

 

(d) October 10th to October 30th. Ministry in the Ruvuma Region, Tandura District. 

 

This is the basic outline for the year. In every circumstance Wilfred has been invited to teach 

and preach. He does have a family in Makang’wa village! His wife, Selina, is active locally in 

children’s ministry. Selina leads 200 primary children every Saturday at Children of Peace, 

Igondola. Truly, we do need to increase financial support for Wilfred by $250.00 per quarter 

through this year.  

 

Warm thanks to all who support this ministry through prayer and generous donations. 

 

Fr. John 

 

 

 Revelation 3:8 – ‘I know 

your deeds. See, I have 

placed before you an open 

door that no one can shut.’ 


